
MACES- Activity Report 
( ( 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection . 

Page 1 of 1 

On December 16, 2013, I attempted to conduct a Scheduled Inspection at Fabri-Top Co., Inc. (facility), 
which used to be located at 33410 Groesbeck Hwy, Fraser, Macomb County. The purpose of the 
inspection was to determine whether the source was existing and operating at the said location. The 
inspection was also to determine the source's compliance status with the State and Federal Air Quality 
Rules & Regulations. 

According to AQD Permits Cards, this facility was issued PTI No. 867-87 in April, 1988. However, the 
Warren AQD files have no copy of the said PTI. 

Upon arriving at the above location, I discovered that the facility did not exist at the above location any 
more. A new facility, by the name Harry's Stearing Gear Repair, has occupied the above location. After 
speaking with Mr. John Faller, of Fraser Auto Body Inc., I was informed that Harry's Stearing Gear Repair 
has gone out of business about 3 years ago and left the building vacant. 

No further inspections should be conducted at Fabri-Top Co., Inc., and their name should be removed 
from the AQD Files. Furthermore, PTI No. 867-87 should be voided. 
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